
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

July 30, 2025 
 

CCRSS #2025-017 
CCRSS REGIONAL MANAGEMENT CHANGES 

 
Dear Provider: 
 
Effective August 1, 2025, Residential Care Services (RCS) programs for Certified Community 
Residential Supports and Services (CCRSS) will transition regulatory oversight from Region 1 to 
Region 3. 
 
DSHS recognizes that this is a change from how we have run the program for the last several 
years and welcomes any questions from providers. Our desire is to make this as seamless and 
transparent as possible, with minimal to no impact on your day-to-day operations. 
 
The Field Manager and Regional Administrator to reach out to with any questions or concerns, 
will be:  

Field Manager: Arika Brasier 
Email: Arika.brasier@dshs.wa.gov 
Phone: 360-764-0946 
 
Regional Administrator: Rebecca Kane  
Email: Rebecca.Kane@dshs.wa.gov 
Phone: 360-664-8423 

 
Thank you for your continued commitment to resident health and safety. If you have any 
questions, please contact the statewide CCRSS email box: rcsCCRSSemail@dshs.wa.gov 
  

Sincerely, 

          
Amy Abbott, Director 
Residential Care Services 
 
DSHS: “Partnering with People” 
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